MEETING SCHEDULE

Third Monday of every month at
Our Lady of Victory Church

327 Cherry Lane Road,

 Tannersville, PA 18372
7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

All bereaved parents, grandparents, and
 adult siblings are welcome to come, 
along with any friends for support.

MEMORIAL EVENTS
Every June, TCF members and friends gather for a beautiful Butterfly Release at Posie’s Park in Paradise Township, PA.  This is the location of our Remembrance Walkway, dedicated in loving memory of all deceased children of the Poconos.
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We also host an annual Worldwide Candle Lighting Remembrance Program on the second Sunday of December in observance of The Compassionate Friend’s annual Worldwide Candle Lighting, starting at 6:30 p.m.  Then, at 7:00 p.m. in every time zone around the world, candles are lit in honor of all children who have died, creating a virtual wave of light encircling the globe.  The public is invited to this ceremony.

The Compassionate Friends is

non-denominational and non-profit.  There are no dues or fees of any kind.
LENDING LIBRARY

A free lending library of grief-related books is available at each meeting.  Members may browse the library and 
check out materials for reading at 

home between meetings.
CONTACT INFORMATION

The Compassionate Friends 

~ of the Poconos ~
Please feel free to call for more information, or if you need someone

to talk with. We will always 

listen and understand.
Teresa:    570-350-6695
Debbie:    570-994-2819

MJ: 570-656-7780
Ernie & Barbara:

570-460-1764
tcfpoconochapter@gmail.com
www.tcfpoconochapter.org

Online support on Facebook: 
The Compassionate Friends 
Pocono Chapter
TCF National Office:
1-877-969-0010

www.compassionatefriends.org
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A self-help support organization

for families that have experienced

the death of a child, at any age,

from any cause.
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We Need Not Walk Alone ~
We Are The Compassionate Friends.

The Compassionate Friends 

~ of the Poconos ~
Teresa:    570-350-6695

Debbie:    570-994-2819

MJ: 570-656-7780

Ernie & Barbara:

570-460-1764
WE NEED NOT WALK ALONE . . . 

The death of a child of any age, from any cause, is a shattering experience for a family.  When a child dies, a family needs emotional support for the long grief journey that follows.  Since 2002, The Pocono Chapter of The Compassionate Friends has been actively helping bereaved families.  Locally, our chapter of TCF touches literally hundreds of people in the Pocono community every year.
ABOUT THE

COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS
The Compassionate Friends is an international non-denominational, non-profit, self-help, mutual assistance organization offering friendship, understanding, and hope to bereaved parents and their families.  TCF’s two-fold mission is to assist families toward the positive resolution of grief following the death of a child, and to also provide information to help others be supportive.  The Pocono Chapter is one of more than 600 chapters in the United States.  In our local chapter, leadership roles are filled by member volunteers who work in honor of their children, siblings, or grandchildren who have died. We help bereaved individuals hoping to find a purpose in a life that suddenly seems so empty after this life-altering experience. We provide friendship, understanding, and hope.
OUR MISSION

When a child dies, at any age, the family suffers intense pain and may feel hopeless and isolated.  The Compassionate Friends provides highly personal comfort, hope, and support to every family experiencing the death of a son or a daughter, a brother or a sister, or a grandchild, and helps others better assist the grieving family.  
NEWSLETTER
Our chapter’s newsletter announces TCF activities and includes articles, poems, and stories which are helpful to families grieving the death of a child.  The newsletter includes original writings by bereaved parents, siblings, and grandparents from throughout our nationwide “family.”  Our newsletter is mailed or emailed to all chapter members and to other interested individuals free of charge. 
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SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS

Our monthly support group meetings are the heart of TCF.  These gatherings provide a caring environment in which bereaved parents, adult siblings, and grandparents can talk freely about the emotions and experiences they are going though, and receive the understanding support of others who have “been there.”  Often, members say that the hope provided though these sharing sessions has been more helpful than other types of support in resolving grief within their family following the death of a child.  We meet together to learn to cope with the struggles of living life without our child.  Although we cannot eliminate the hurt, we can help each other to live with the pain.  We help each other grieve and grow.  Our meetings take you out of the isolation society imposes on the bereaved and lets you express your grief naturally.  The newly-bereaved get to see people who have survived and are learning to live and love again as healing begins.
OUR CREDO

We need not walk alone.

We are The Compassionate Friends.
We reach out to each other with love,

with understanding, and with hope.

The children we mourn have died at all ages, 
and from many different causes,
but our love for them unites us.

Your pain becomes my pain,

just as your hope becomes my hope.

We come together from all walks of life,

from many different circumstances.

We are a unique family because we represent 
many races, creeds, and relationships.

We are young, and we are old.

Some of us are far along in our grief,

but others still feel a grief so fresh and                                             so intensely painful that they feel helpless

and see no hope.

Some of us have found our faith to be

a source of strength,                                                                    while some of us are struggling to find answers.

Some of us are angry, filled with guilt,

or in deep depression,                                                                 while others radiate an inner peace.

But whatever pain we bring to this gathering 
of The Compassionate Friends,

it is pain we will share,                                                                                                                                   just as we share with each other our love

for the children who have died.

We are all seeking and struggling

to build a future for ourselves,                                                             but we are committed to building

a future together.

We reach out to each other in love

to share the pain as well as the joy,                                           share the anger as well as the peace,                                                                                                            share the faith as well as the doubts,

and help each other to grieve,
as well as to grow.
We Need Not Walk Alone.

We Are The Compassionate Friends.
